Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Littleton held on Monday 11 May 2009 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Barrie Gilliatt (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors

                   Hilary Davies, Sheila Cowell, Anne Stockdale, David Brodie

                   and John Lyon.

IN ATTENDANCE:  Mr C Morley and Mrs & Mrs Chadwick

1.   APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED:  that Councillor Hilary Davies be appointed Chairman for the 
                       meeting

(Councillor Davies then took the Chair)

2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Edward Kirk.
3.  MINUTES

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 19 May 2008 were approved.

4.    CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman gave a comprehensive statement of the matters that had been dealt with by the Parish Council during the previous 12 months, making particular reference to:-

There had been seven meetings of the Parish Council held during the year. 

November saw the official unveiling of the Vicars Cross monument by the Lord Mayor and also appearing on Tarvin Road, after much ado, four bus shelters to give Littleton residents welcome protection from the weather.

The Parish Council continued to express concerns over the safety of the junction of Tarvin Road, Littleton Lane and Hare Lane, just one of many issues discussed when Councillors met with representatives of the County Highways Engineers at Backford Hall in December.

A total of seven planning applications were received during the year.  The Parish Council supported four of these and raised queries and concerns about three.

Tribute was paid to Councillor Ted Kirk who stepped down as Chairman during the year.  His colleagues and the residents of Littleton had greatly valued the service Ted had given over the years and hoped he would be able to carry on as a “back bencher” for some time to come.
5.  FINANCIAL STATEMENT

The Clerk submitted the customary Summary of Receipts and Payments financial statement that itemised the Parish Council’s transactions over the year and enlarged upon certain items that were of interest to Members. 

